Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 6th November 2023
Present:- Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Rupert Leggett, Lesley Smith, William Baldwin, Dr. Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Vivienne Lane and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Matters arising from the minutes of 31st July 2023 meeting
2. Attracting new members to the group

3. Parking Eye update
4. STEPtember

5. Christmas
6. New GP

7. Navigation by Receptionists update

8. COVID and flu campaign feedback

9. Any other business

10. Date and time of next meeting

PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-

1.  Matters arising from the minutes of 31st July 2023 meeting – it was agreed that these minutes were correct and there were no matters arising other than Gill to complete one action which was to text patients to tell them about the extended hours service.
2.  Attracting new members to the group – a new lady is going to join our group and hopefully will be able to attend the next meeting.  Gill to contact her to invite her to the next meeting.

3.  Parking Eye - Lesley voiced concerns at how ‘ruthless’ Parking Eye are stating that they are only interested in making money. Gill and Helen explained that getting Parking Eye was the last straw following several serious incidents on the car park involving school parents. Gill said how much surgery staff time is taken dealing with issues resulting from Parking Eye fines however, the surgery had been left with no other option having tried every possible way of stopping school parents parking on the car park to no avail.  It was noted that having Parking Eye has definitely stopped the problem of the school parents parking on the surgery car park and that several patients have remarked that it is now much easier to park.

4.  STEPtember - Gill explained that the practice team did a collective challenge of trying to do 10,000 steps per day for each staff member. £300 has so far been raised via Just Giving for Bolton Hospice along with money in the collection boxes.

5.  Christmas - Gill has made a donation to urban outreach from the surgery ‘charity account’ and Andrea has taken the box of leftover gifts to them as well.

Helen mentioned an organisation who collect toys and gifts for children and adults, and it was agreed that the practice would look into this further with a view to being a hub to collect these gifts.  Gill to organise this.

6.  New GP - the surgery is getting a new GP who starts on the 20th November called Dr. Jon Ward. He is young and very enthusiastic.

7.  Navigation by receptionists update - Gill explained that having trialled this software, it didn’t offer any benefit to the practice at the moment as the surgery was unable to accommodate patients within the times suggested by the software for routine appointments. This will be re-visited in the future.  The group commented that they felt that the receptionists were excellent and were very capable, in their opinions, to navigate patients to the most appropriate clinician.  Gill to pass this praise on to the receptionists.

8.  Covid and flu campaign feedback – Gill reported that the flu and Covid campaigns are going really well and the practice still has plenty of flu and Covid vaccines for anyone else who would like one.

9.  Any other business - Bill asked who will be taking on the new care home on Blackburn Road. The practice is in discussions at the moment as to whether or not to take this on.

Derek asked if the surgery was now fully staffed with extended roles staff and Gill and Helen reported that it was.

10.  Date and time of next meeting – Monday 5th February at 6:30 pm at the Health Centre. 

